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Vail Recreation District April 26, 2007 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Regular Meeting

of the Board of Directors

Vail Park and Recreation District

dba Vail Recreation District

April 26, 2007

A Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Vail Recreation District, Town of Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on April 26, 2007, at 5:00 p.m., at the Town of Vail, Council Chambers, Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

1. MEMBERS PRESENT


1.1. Scott Proper, Ken Wilson, Rick Sackbauer and Joe Hanlon 

2. MEMBERS ABSENT AND EXCUSED

2.1. Michelle Hall
3. STAFF PRESENT


3.1. Mike Ortiz, John Monson, Amy Ludke, Jared Biniecki
4. TOV MEMBERS PRESENT




4.1. None
5. OTHERS PRESENT

5.1. Kaye Ferry, Stephen Connolly  
6. CONSULTANTS PRESENT


6.1. Eric Weaver and Ken Marchetti, Robertson & Marchetti, P.C. 

7. CALL TO ORDER


7.1. Scott Proper called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 

8. APPROVAL OF 4/12/07 MEETING MINUTES

8.1. Director Hanlon moved to approve the April 12, 2007 Board meeting minutes. Director Sackbauer seconded. Approved unanimously.
9. PUBLIC INPUT OF ITEMS NOT ON AGENDA

9.1. None
10. PARKS AND RECREATION MASTER PLAN UPDATE
10.1. Meeting conducted between the Vail Recreation District, Mr. Mike Ortiz and Mr. Ken Marchetti, Town of Vail, Mr. Stan Zemler and Borne Engineering.  Spoke about the results from the Borne Study and the additional consulting work required from Borne Engineering in order to receive a complete diagnostic of buildings requiring immediate attention. Both the Town of Vail and the Vail Recreation District came to an agreement that there are facilities needing immediate attention because of safety issues and that the TOV is willing to work with the VRD to get the needed repairs done. 
10.2. Mr. Marchetti stated that there are life safety issues at stake that could lead to a major disaster if the structures of some buildings are left unattended to. He went on to state that it is critical that building maintenance be done right away but also to look at a long-term forecast to come to agreement on what lies ahead for the future of Vail (i.e. a new Golf Clubhouse and new Ford Park Facility). Mr. Marchetti stated that he is investigating potential funding sources; possibly getting back some funds paid to the TOV for the lease of the Golf Course and putting those funds towards a new clubhouse. We look to putting a ballot question together in place for the May 2008 or November 2008 election as well. Mr. Marchetti went on to state that he sees the ballot question as a success in the eyes of the taxpayer; it would be very small tax paid each year by Vail property owners. He sees major improvements on this issue because of our relationship with the Town of Vail.  
11. WHISTLER RECREATION MASTER PLAN UPDATE
11.1. Mr. Monson highlighted on a few ideas upon his return from the Mountain Travel Symposium in Whistler that he felt might possibly work for the revitalization of Vail:
11.1.1. Toured the Whistler Recreation Facilities

11.1.2. Logo branding on all facilities, major marketing benefit
11.1.3. Planned Vision
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Mountain Resort Community 

Mountain Resort Community 

–

–

As We Move 

As We Move 

Toward Sustainability.

Toward Sustainability.

Priorities: (

recreation being a part of all five)

1) Enriching Community Life

Employee housing (70% in Whistler); Athlete’s Village

2) Enhancing the Resort Experience

Transportation, 

Recreation

, affordability

3) Protecting the Environment

Sustainability tied to resort’s survival…for future generations

4) Ensuring Economic Viability

Tourism as primary economic driver…recreation plays an integral role

5) Partnering for Success

“One Whistler” 


11.2. Recreation District in conjunction with the School District

11.3. Eco Tours/Education on the surrounding environment
11.4. Adventure Pass
11.5. Vail, CO to host the next Mountain Travel Symposium April 6-12, 2008. Mr. John Monson is currently working on the committee to host the event here in Vail for next year.
12. 2007 MARCH FINANCIALS

12.1. Mr. Weaver reported on the following:

12.2. Revenue
12.2.1. Nordic Center took in $21,000 unbudgeted funds for the 07 winter season. 

12.2.2. Dobson Arena favorable to budget in March 07 in large part due to concerts, special events and concession revenue.
12.3. Expense

12.3.1. Dobson Arena continues to conserve energy and save water, utility costs remain low, but is in need of part-time employees and weekend staff.

12.3.2. Admin expenses high in the month of March due to unbudgeted legal costs to finalize the restaurant lease contract/agreement with “Whirled Peas”. 

12.3.3. Mr. Weaver went on to state that he forecasts the golf pro shop to generate $200,000 in merchandise sales and $40,000 in club rentals.  By using a 65% cost of goods sold, this will produce net revenues of $110,000.  These additional revenues will be used to offset the personnel costs related to bringing on a new teaching pro.  Even with these additional costs, taking over the operations of the pro shop will likely amount to a net profit of approximately $50,000. 

12.4. Overall, Operations to date (excluding Capital and Debt Service) are approximately $50,000 favorable to budget.

13. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR INPUT

13.1. INFORMATION ONLY. NO BOARD ACTION REQUESTED
13.2. Mr. Mike Ortiz reported on the following:
13.2.1. Ms. Laurie Mullen wanted to congratulate the Dobson Arena staff on doing such a good job scheduling and maintaining Dobson Arena, she really enjoys working with the staff and crew over at Dobson Arena. 

13.2.2. Mr. Ortiz stated that the Vail Golf Club would enforce a $45 discounted rate for all Vail 45th Anniversary members attending the 45th Anniversary celebration of Vail.
13.3. JEANNE SUTHERLAND RETURNS TO VAIL GOLF CLUB AS HEAD PROFESSIONAL, OPERATIONAL ENHANCEMENTS CONTINUE

13.3.1. (Vail) – The Vail Golf Club has hired Jeanne Sutherland as Head Professional, effective June 1.  Sutherland’s appointment marks a homecoming to the Vail Golf Club, where she was Assistant Golf Professional from 1985-1992.  While away from Vail, Sutherland enjoyed numerous successful endeavors outside the area, most notably 15 years as the Women’s Golf Coach at Texas A&M University, where she led her team to elite-level status as both 1998 and 2006 Big XII Champions, producing 11 Academic All-Americans in the process.  With these golf course and classroom accomplishments, Sutherland also earned two Big XII “Coach of the Year” awards, and professional recognition from numerous other golf associations.  “We are thrilled to welcome Jeanne back home,” said Vail Recreation District (VRD) Executive Director Mike Ortiz.  “She will be an outstanding member of our community, and we look forward to working alongside her to create positive and lasting memories for our locals and visitors to the Vail Golf Club.”  Alice Plain, Director of Golf, mirrored those comments by adding that “Jeanne brings the utmost professionalism and proven teaching skills to the table, not to mention her extensive knowledge of the Vail Golf Club itself.  We couldn’t be happier to welcome her back to the team.”

13.3.2. Sutherland’s appointment also earns the Vail Golf Club a unique recognition as the only golf course in the state of Colorado with both Head Professional and Director of Golf positions being held by women.  The recent hiring of Director of Golf Alice Plain marked a homecoming itself, as Plain was Assistant Golf Professional at the Vail Golf Club from 1993-1996 and then again in 2000, with many years experience at golf courses throughout the Vail Valley.  Plain has earned significant accolades and recognitions herself, including a full-ride golf scholarship to Oklahoma State University, a top-30 money leader position on the Futures Golf Tour in 1998 with subsequent spot in the LPGA Qualifier School that same year, and a 2006 “Teacher of the Year” nomination by the Colorado PGA.  Plain is also instrumental in bringing to Vail Golf Club The First Tee Program, a youth-focused golf operation that impacts the lives of young people by providing learning facilities and educational programs that promote character development and life-enhancing values through the game of golf.

13.3.3. The Vail Golf Club further enhances operations this summer with new food and beverage operations, announcing Whirled Peas Grill as restaurant, starter house and on-course beverage cart operator.  Whirled Peas Catering, based out of Commerce City, CO, has an extensive client list and impressive testimonial track record in the Vail Valley, and will now embark upon their first Vail-based restaurant operation in Whirled Peas Grill.  “We’re really looking forward to seeing Whirled Peas’ high-level of food and customer service match the world-class Gore Range views from the Vail Golf Club,” says Ortiz, “and we’re already seeing private-party event requests and overall interest in the new dining experience roll in”.  Whirled Peas Grill is scheduled to be operational in conjunction with the Vail Golf Club’s opening day on May 11.

13.3.4. For more information on the Vail Golf Club, including 2007 Season Pass and Punch Card sales, contact Alice Plain at (970) 479-2260, email aplain@vailrec.com or visit www.vailgolfclub.net.  For more information on all other VRD activities, facilities and programs call (970) 479-2279, email info@vailrec.com or visit www.vailrec.com.  For information on Whirled Peas Grill, call (303) 431-7784 or visit www.whirledpeascatering.com. 

13.3.5. Press Release:

John Monson


VRD Press Release

13.4. Stated that the La Lega Adult Soccer League has ended another successful season, and hopes to continue next season. Stated that Mr. Rabinowitz is trying to help the teams establish and run their own league within their organization. Mr. Rabinowitz wants to make sure La Lega Soccer continues in the Vail Valley because it has a strong team base and has a large Mexican-American following in the Vail Valley.
14. BOARD MEMBER INPUT

14.1. Director Wilson reported on the following:
14.1.1. Stated that the hand rails located at the front entrance of the Golf Course Clubhouse are a possible safety hazard and need to be looked at and fixed before someone gets injured. Mr. Ortiz stated that he would have Mr. Sarro look at it right away.
14.2. Director Proper reported on the following:
14.2.1. Congratulations to Mr. Monson on an informative Whistler presentation, and thank you for the all the new information gathered.
14.3. Director Sackbauer reported on the following:

14.3.1. Would like to bring visitors and guests of a higher caliber back to the Vail Golf Club and would like to designate an ambassador for the Vail Recreation District to get these guests to golf at the Vail Golf Club instead of one of our competitors down valley. We will establish more loyalty with guests and visitors and at the same time receive major publicity. We need to welcome them back with some incentive to play at the Vail Golf Club.
14.4. Director Hanlon reported on the following:
14.4.1. Congratulations to Mr. Monson on an informative Whistler presentation, and thank you for the all the new information gathered.
15. EXECUTIVE SESSION

15.1. Director Hanlon made a motion to adjourn into Executive Session for the purpose(s) of: §24-6-402(4)(e), C.R.S., “Determining positions relative to matters that may be subject to negotiations; developing strategy for negotiations; and instructing negotiators.” Director Sackbauer seconded.  Approved unanimously.
16. ADJOURNMENT

16.1. Director Wilson motioned to adjourn at 7:30 PM. Director Hanlon seconded. Approved unanimously.

___________________________

________________________

Michelle Hall, Secretary


Amy Ludke, Assistant Finance Manager
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